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September 9, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance amending the Mitigation Payment System (MPS) Program fee schedule and road project list.  The changes will be necessary for implementation of the proposed motion currently being considered by the Council that would authorize the County Executive to enter into a reciprocal MPS interlocal agreement with the City of Covington.

The MPS Program provides funding for transportation road improvements necessary to mitigate the traffic impacts of new development on the County’s roadway system.  Since its inception in 1991, the County has collected approximately $49 million in MPS fees to help fund high priority capacity road projects.

King County Code 14.75 sets forth the requirements for updating the MPS fee schedule and project list, and provides for development of interlocal agreements with other jurisdictions.  The development of a reciprocal impact fee agreement between King County and the City of Covington has been jointly pursued by both jurisdictions.

The proposed fee schedule lists by geographic zone, fees applicable to King County development for impacts to the proposed MPS projects.  The proposed MPS project list includes projects for unincorporated King County and for the cities of Covington, Issaquah, Newcastle and Redmond. 

The interlocal agreement includes reciprocal fee collection provisions.  Once the interlocal agreement is implemented, King County will collect MPS fees from unincorporated developments for transportation impacts to the City of Covington, in addition to the MPS fees the unincorporated developments must pay for transportation impacts in the unincorporated area.  Likewise, the City of Covington will collect MPS fees from city developments for their transportation impacts to unincorporated King County, as well as collecting MPS fees for city development impacts within their own jurisdiction.  The City has an existing MPS fee program in place that is similar to the King County MPS program so implementation of the interlocal agreement should go very smoothly.  

This proposed legislation if adopted, would not affect the Road Services Division’s 2002 adopted budget.  King County has entered into similar interlocal agreements for reciprocal MPS with the cities of Issaquah, Newcastle and Redmond. 

I recommend that the King County Council introduce this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please call Harold Taniguchi, Director of the Department of Transportation, at (206) 684-1441, or Linda Dougherty, Manager of the Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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